
      KINGSVILLE TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES MEETING 
Special Meeting 
 (Work Session) 
September 2, 2024 
 

The September 2, 2024 special meeting of the Kingsville Township Trustees was 
called to order by Chairman Jim Branch as a work session to discuss the 
Kingsville Township Street Lighting Assessment which expires at the end of year 
2024. The meeting is to determine if the Street Lighting Assessment should be 
renewed as is or if any changes should be made. Jim presented how the Street 
Lighting District is created and funded. Discussion continued regarding adding 
lights once a year as well as costs and how to assess the costs to parcels in the 
Street Lighting District. Jim advised the Street Lighting Assessment rates haven’t 
changed since 1992. Kingsville Township collects around $15,000 a year in 
assessments and has been spending over $20.000 a year. Discussion continued 
on how to increase assessments for residential and commercial parcels in the 
Street Lighting District. Mike D presented electric bills and payment history for 
street lighting from the last three years. The electric bills for street lighting have 
increased around $600 a month since 2021. Jim will gather a list of parcels and 
get numbers for next meeting. Mike mentioned looking at adding lights at the 
intersections that don’t already have one. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: None 
        
 Jim made a motion to adjourn the September 2, 2024 special meeting of the 
Kingsville Township Trustees. Mike seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion 
carried. 
 
 
______________________________    __________________________   
Jim Branch, Chairman                         Michael DeFazio, Fiscal Officer 


